Sabden and Whalley Medical Group

Minutes of the Practice patient participation group meeting 

held at whalley medical centre on the 18 JUNE 2019 at 6.30pm

Present

Annette Addison 

Katie Read

Stephanie Zak


Christine Bullamore

Vera Pearson


Shirley Baxter

John Shorter
Apologies for absence

Apologies of absence were received from Doreen Street, Margaret Harrison, June Brown, Melrose Diack, Stephen Finn, Maureen Sadler, Janine Telfer, Dorothy Dawes, Nick Maclean and Jan Maclean.


Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members of the Patient Participation Group and were passed as correct.  
outstanding actions

· The Practice is still in the process of updating the GP and Nurse photos in the surgery and on the website.

· Reception staff – Annette reported that she had had no further comments from patients about the telephone manner of the reception staff and hopefully this issue had now been resolved.

· The Practice is still in the process of recruiting a Salaried GP following Dr Fogg’s retirement.
DIGITAL CHAMPION – STEPHANIE ZAK, PRACTICE NURSE

Stephanie updated the group on her role as Digital Champion for the Practice.

‘The NHS aim is to create the most advanced health and care service in the world to diagnose diseases earlier, free up staff time and empower patients to take greater control of their own healthcare.

I have recently become a Nurse Digital Champion. This role reflects my passion for introducing and improving the digital footprint of Sabden and Whalley Medical Group.

The role of a Digital Champion is to share ways in which patients and staff can use digital apps to improve healthcare, enhance self-care, share health promotion information and reduce ill- health.

Digital technology includes sharing information about GP Online, development and promotion of the practice Facebook Page, improving access to primary Care advice our of hours, introducing health apps and encouraging patients to seek out digital information to promote self-Care’. 

As a Practice we would encourage all patients to sign up for GP online which enables them to,

· Make an appointment 

· Order prescriptions 

· View test results 

· Get an over-view of consultations

Please speak to a member of staff next time you visit us.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There had been several patients who had expressed an interest in joining the Patient Participation Group including John Shorter who attended the meeting.  

Facebook page – it was felt that the Practice should continue to promote the Facebook page and to try to increase its following.  John Shorter suggested that it would be an idea to use the village newsletter ‘Sabden Good News’ and agreed to forward the relevant contact details for the newsletter to Annette. It was also decided that a message would be added to the paper prescriptions and the patient call board.
The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 1 October 2019 at 6.30pm.  

